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Dat e: Sept enber 24, 2003

M WIIiam Foster

Chi ef

Regul ati ons and procedures Division
ATTN: Notice No.4

Al cohol and Tobacco Tax and Trade Bureau
Post O fice Box 50221

Washi ngton, D.C. 20091-0221

RE: TTB Notice No. 4
Dear M. Foster

I work at Mark Anthony Brands, one of the |eading producers of flavored malt beverages,
also referred to as FMBs. Because ny job depends on the future viability of FMBs. |
strongly oppose TTB' s proposal to limt the al cohol contribution fromflavoring materials
in these beverage products to 0.5% al cohol by volune. In order to establish a nore
rational standard, | urge TTB to adopt a majority standard that would allow | ess than 50%
of the al cohol content in FMBs to cone fromflavoring materi al s.

TTB had al |l owed brewers to produce and sell FMBs that derive a majority of their

al cohol fromflavoring materials. Notice No.4 now clains that a 05% standard is

necessary to prevent consumer confusion. Having the opportunity with ny job to work

with an array of retailers, consunmers, and whol esalers and | have becone aware that there
is little to no consunmer confusion because consuners are not concerned with the source

of al cohol in FMBs. Rather they choose FMBs based on their taste and cost.

Notice No.4 notes that state al cohol beverage authorities have urged TTB to establish
regulatory limts on the addition of alcohol to nmalt beverages fromflavors. VWile a
nationally uniform standard could benefit both state regulators and the FMB industry,
Notice No.4 gives no reason why the proposed 0.5% standard is the only way to
acconplish this goal

| strongly urge TTB to adopt a rule that all companies can neet. A standard that caps the
al cohol contribution derived fromflavoring materials contained in an FMB to | ess than

50 % of the product’s al cohol content. A majority standard woul d prevent consumer
confusion if any exists, establish a nationally uniformstandard that woul d assist the
federal governnment and the states in regulating FMBs, and preserve both market stability
and conpetition. FMBs are enjoying a strong growh is sales; it appears that a new
standard woul d elimnate the healthy market conpetition that now exists.

For a hard working Anerican |like nyself and for the sake of the consuners, | encourage
TTB to reject the proposed 0.5% standard for FMBs and to work with the FMB i ndustry
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to achi eve a nore reasonabl e and workabl e set of rules that can preserve and pronote this
val uabl e product categoiy.

Si ncerely,

Li sa Mussen
Mar k Ant hony Brands



